
Enfield Fire District No. 1 
Regular Commission Meeting Minutes  

October 12th, 2023 

 
The meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by President Vincent Grady. 

Attendees for the Board:                       

Paul Meunier                             Paul Benis 
Gary Castle   Patrick Droney   
Maureen Brennan  William Moran 
Vincent Grady    Sean McGuire 
 
Chief Edward Richards and Deputy Chief William Higgins were also present. 
 
1st Public Comment:    

None 

The minutes from the September 7th, 2023 Regular Commission Meeting were reviewed. Paul 
Meunier asked for wording about the Tax collection to be removed (unwrap from tentacles 
of…) and this is agreed upon. Motion by Paul Meunier and second by Maureen Brennan to 
accept the minutes as amended and the motion passes by unanimous voice vote.    

The Treasurer’s report was reviewed and discussed. Vice President Patrick Droney inquired 
about the 5k in the Station 2 construction and 16k less from the town. Motion by Maureen 
Brennan and second by Gary Castle to approve the report as presented. Motion passes by 
unanimous voice vote.    

The Fire Marshal report was reviewed and discussed. President Grady requested the inspection 
fee schedule in writing from the Fire Marshal. Motion by Paul Meunier and second by Wiliam 
Moran to approve the report as presented. Motion passes by unanimous voice vote.  

The Training Officer’s Report was reviewed and discussed. September 11th remembrance 
ceremony was a success. There were excellent photos of this on the front page of the Hartford 
Courant thanks to our web/PR company promoting it. Prime mover has been transferred to 
East Windsor. New hire process is underway. Motion by Maureen Brennan and second by Paul 
Meunier to approve the report as presented. Motion passes by unanimous voice vote.       

The Chief’s Report was reviewed and discussed. Motion by William Moran and second by 
Maureen Brennan to approve the report as presented. Motion passes by unanimous voice vote.     

Board Member Comments: 

President Vincent Grady thanked those who helped him with his sump pump failure.  



Vice President Patrick Droney read aloud a thank you note for the donation in memorial of 
Chief Richards mother’s passing. (see appendix A) 

Gary Castle mentioned that former member Kevin Ryan successfully completed the fire 
academy.  

Old Business: 

Social and Ethics Policy received suggestions from Attorney Roberts. There is a motion to 
approve Social and Ethics Policies with attorney corrections. Motion by Maureen Brennan and 
second by William Moran to approve the Social Media policy w/corrections. Motion passes by 
unanimous voice vote. Motion by Gary Castle and second by William Moran to approve the 
Ethics Policy w/corrections. Motion passes by unanimous voice vote. 

New Business:  

Motion to approve Costello Company LLC accounting firm by Gary Castle and second by Sean 
McGuire. Motion passes by unanimous voice vote. 

Second Public Comment:   

Deb Chapin, 27 Old King St., inquired about where the capital recurring balance is currently. 

John Alexander, 18 Overhill Dr, thanks Pat Droney for the policies and recommends that there 
be a teaching of these policies.  He congratulated those who rec’d recent promotions.  

Motion to enter into executive session at 7:02pm by Maureen Brennan and second by Paul 
Meunier. Motion passes by unanimous voice vote. 

Commission is out of executive session at 8:06 pm with no votes taken. 

Motion to adjourn at 8:06pm by Paul Meunier and second by William Moran. Motion passes by 
unanimous voice vote. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Maureen Brennan  

Clerk/Treasurer 








